
 
 
 
 
Ordinance Committee 
 
11-20-2019 
Meeting started at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Members present – Jerald Ignash, Ken Rathje, Darin Sprague and Patricia Desjardins 
Other Present – Dena Withey and Chief Kyle Romzek 
 
The committee reviewed the following ordinances: 
 
Chapter 696 Fireworks – Chief Romzek discussed the new State law regarding fireworks.  The City 
currently allows fireworks of the day preceding, the day of, or the day after ten (10) national 
holidays until 1:00 p.m.    The Chief would like to amend the current ordinance to follow the 
revised State rules.  The City ordinance would change to only allowing fireworks on December 31 
until 1:00 am on January 1, the Saturday and Sunday immediately preceding Memorial Day until 
11:45 pm, June 29 to July 4 until 11:45 pm, July 5 (if it falls on Friday or Saturday) until 11:45 pm, 
and the Saturday and Sunday immediately preceding Labor Day until 11:45 pm.    The committee 
discussed and agreed to recommend changes to Council. 
 
Medical Marihuana – the committee reviewed the Medical Marihuana ordinance that the 
Planning Commission submitted.  They made the following changes:  Under Section lll (1 a) one 
of the two provisioning centers shall be approved for a homesteaded resident of no less than two 
(2) years in the City of Caseville, Section lll (2), change from five (5) years of review of ordinance, 
to three (3), Section lV (3) change the distance from 1000 ft to 500 ft from church.  Ignash asked 
that the Clerk contact City Attorney to verify if the church owned Roller Rink is truly considered 
a church.  They discussed the store fronts and what would be allowed, so stores compatible with 
surrounding area.  The committee agreed on changes and to send ordinance back to Planning 
Commission. 
 
Chapter 1284 Signs – the committee reviewed and approved of the added section 1284.04 (g), 
which will now go back to the Planning Commission. 
 
Next meeting Tuesday, November 26, 2019 
 
Adjourned at 9:31 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
Dena Withey, Secretary                                                        Jerald Ignash, Chairperson 


